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To: Mayor and City Council  

 

From:   Steven L. Schainker 

 

Date:   May 23, 2014 

 

Subject: Item No. 17 

 

 

On February 25, the City Council approved the request of First National Bank (FNB) to 

temporarily change the three metered parking stalls in front of 119 Stanton Avenue to 

“reserved for FNB Customers, Monday through Friday, 8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.”  This 

temporary change was to be in effect from March 1 through May 31, 2014.  Staff was 

also directed to bring this back to Council at the end of that three-month period to 

reassess how the parking situation was working. 

 

On May 22
nd

, Transportation Engineer Damion Pregitzer advised that the City had 

received no complaints or been advised of any issues with the temporary change. In 

discussing the temporary arrangement on May 22
nd

 with Kim Hanna, Director of the 

Campustown Action Association, she stated that she also had received no complaints.  

Ms. Hanna advised, however, that the CAA Board would not meet again until June 10
th
.  

At that meeting, she would ask the Board members if they had been informed of any 

issues or complaints.  Ms. Hanna asked that this item not be placed on a Council agenda 

until after the June 10
th
 CAA Board meeting to ensure that there were no issues.  

Therefore, staff is requesting that the City Council extend the temporary change to 

the three metered parking stalls in front of 119 Stanton Avenue until June 25, 2014. 

This will allow the item to be placed on the City Council’s June 24
th

 Agenda. 

 

/drv 

 

 


